
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 9TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, June 9th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember our troops serving in the Mideast and our Town’s citizens having financial difficulties who might be at risk of losing their homes.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr. and Building Inspector Don Smith.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Greg Bull, 2 McIntyre Way – stated that the Town missed their opportunity by not putting a thank you on the Town sign for Memorial Day, but said “kudos” on the new sign.  He also complained about the condition of the two signs at the north and south ends of the Town: both are faded and overgrown; it might cost less than $800 to refurbish both.  In addition, he stated that the sign with the office phone numbers was in poor shape, and mentioned that the electric pole in the middle of the Town Hall property was an eyesore.  Mr. Bull then briefly mentioned the new revaluation that is going on.  Supervisor Norton replied that more on that issue would be discussed tonight, and that the condition of the signs will be checked.

Johanna Shafer, 21 Decker Road – was happy to hear that the Board voted on having a newsletter.  Mr. Norton responded that it would be a “report.” Mrs. Shafer asked about the cost of it and where it would come from in the budget.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton stated that he had no liaison reports as the CAC still has not met.  His reports on local events as follows: June 11th is the Lions/Grange Flea Market from 8 – 4; the Forever Young group will be having their meetings on June 14th and 28th, but no trips this month; the Grange’s Strawberry Festival on June 19th from 2 – 4 pm, with the first Community Day meeting on June 30th at 7pm to which town organizations’ representatives are urged to attend; and the Library will be having beginning ukulele lessons and an astronomy day on June 10th and a basic gardening design class on the 11th.  There will be no more movies until September.
Councilman D’Agostino had no report but referred to a recent Poughkeepsie Journal article that quoted Gov. Cuomo saying that property taxes are hurting residents.  The Town Board has lowered taxes and rebate checks have been sent out.  All town forms are on the website and are in the process of accepting credit cards, have strict control over cash, new LED lights and are being more responsible to spend less.  Information on the revaluation process will be on the website as well.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich reported that the ZBA granted a variance for a replacement garage on Salt Point Turnpike.
Councilwoman Weinberger stated that the Planning Board had cancelled their meeting in June.  However, she reported that she had visited the new “Java House” who would be having their grand opening on June 11th and that they had very good coffee, and added that they were looking to take in consignments of antiques.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton stated that the Highway Dept. was working on getting the Rec. ready for the season; the landscaping looks good and the water will be crystal clear.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda, seconded by Mary Weinberger.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. ASSESSOR’S REVALUATION INFORMATION: Assessor Steve Gotovich gave an update on the revaluation process: has already started and the target date to finish in May 2017. A 
Town Board Minutes

6/9/16, page 2

company has been contacted, Equitable Assessments, to verify the data of some 700 residential properties.  There have only been a few “grumbles.” He had met Monday night with the business

association and gave a presentation and a Q & A session on the roughly 50 commercial properties, which are handled differently, the Assessor’s weakest files, but each will be visited.  After much of the data is collected, a mailer will be sent to every property owner, along with a public meeting in July.  Mr. Gotovich hopes to have a monthly report for the Board as well.  Mr. Gotovich stated that the word needs to get out that this process is underway, and added that the intent of this revaluation is to have all property owners paying their fair share.  Right now, some pay too little, some pay too much. Some over assessed, some under assessed.   This effort will bring equality to all of the different groups and the results will be checked by the State. Greg Bull asked how long since the last one, with Mr. Gotovich replying that it’s been 15 years.  Johanna Shafer asked about the process of choosing the firm contracted, with the Assessor answering that he made the choice; they were professionals, had a proven track record and they were very familiar with the area.  Mr. Gotovich added that after this process is complete, maintenance will be easier.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. AMENDMENT TO BLEACHER RESOLUTION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to revise the May 12th motion for the purchase of bleachers from seven at $1,250 plus the required hardware to eight.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Councilman Orton asked where the cost was coming from in the budget; from the Rec.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. SPEED LIMIT – MINE AND TRAFFIC: Mr. Norton made a motion to have the Attorney for the Town contact the State to review the speed limit through Town, and to have the 40 mph start at Salt Point Turnpike.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.

3. ACCEPT THE RESIGNATION OF LISA KILMER FROM THE C.A.C.: Joseph Norton made a motion to accept Lisa Kilmer’s resignation from the CAC with deep regret, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

4. TOWN SIGN: Councilwoman Eurich reported that the new sign was completed by Anthony Silva from Pine Plains, and that she would look into the other smaller sign with Mr. Silva.
5. PLANNING BOARD TRAINING: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve of Planning Board member Tom Angell attending training in Hyde Park, adding that the cost was in the Planning Board’s budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

6. RESOLUTION FOR COMPUTER FOR SECURITY SYSTEM: Joseph Norton made a motion to authorize the Town’s IT firm, BAS, to purchase, install and configure another Dell computer at the Rec, required for the security system there, in the amount of $624.80.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

7. ASSIGNMENT OF HOURS: After the Town Clerk had informed the Board by email that she was no longer continuing the Wednesday evening and Saturday office hours due to having only five customers in five months, discussion followed.  Mrs. Weinberger asked who the second deputy was, with Mrs. Bell replying that it was Mary Dalton.  Councilman D’Agostino stated that this was an “essential service” to the Town, adding that 200 hours had been allocated for the deputies to work these hours, and according to Town Law and the Association of Towns, the second deputy’s duties and responsibilities are under the jurisdiction of the Town Board.  The Supervisor added that the original motion had not been rescinded by the Board, the hours have been set and they must be covered on a rotational basis.  After further discussion, Joseph Norton made a motion to authorize that an ad be placed in the newspaper to have 
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someone staff these hours in the event that the clerks refuse to do it, with Councilman D’Agostino adding that the second deputy clerk’s duties are under the jurisdiction of the Board 
and should be given the first opportunity.  Mr. Norton stated that that the 200 allocated hours for the deputies would be earmarked as “Wed./Sat. Clerk”.  With Mr. D’Agostino’s seconding the motion, a roll call vote was held: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.  Motion carried.
8. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the May 9th Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Councilman Orton questioned the funding for the Board’s “report”, mentioned in these Minutes, with Mr. Norton stating that there was a budget line for printing.   The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  

The minutes of the May 12th Board meeting were approved with the following revisions on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, as follows:
· 1st page, Privilege of the Floor, Michele Inzeo’s statement, 2nd line, “… not to have central water…”
· 1st page, Supervisor’s Report: “…and the Board must be more sensitive to the tough fiscal times and watch budget spending.”
· 2nd page, New Business, Dutchess Land Conservancy - the Town Clerk’s correction, omitted the vote.  Should be as follows: “Councilman Orton made the motion to endorse this proposal, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – abstained; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.

· New Business #2, at the end “… introduced by Assessor Steve Gotovich.”
· #9 – Audit: “…will conduct a 2015 audit…”
· #14 – Revision to Monetary Policy, 5th line: “…must be turned into the Comptroller the next business day…”
With these changes noted, a roll call vote was held: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.
The minutes of the May 23rd Special Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


The Minutes of the June 6th Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.  

9. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session regarding litigation at 8:40 PM.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  


The Board exited their Executive Session at 8:55 PM on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes. 

Going back into the regular meeting, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, that pending the June 10th inspection of the Market Lane property by the Building Inspector, and in the event that the property is not abated, that the Town Board authorizes the Supervisor to document and take to the Dutchess County Supreme Court to take any action to abate the unhealthy and public nuisance situation on the property at 125 Market Lane.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes. 

The Board then adjourned their meeting at 9 PM on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

